Pre-meeting Reports

6th January 2015
181. Police Report. The Chairman welcomed PCSO Jason Cowles, Suffolk Constabulary, who gave members a brief report on the crime statistics for December (attached). There was confusion with regard to the way speeding was being addressed and members requested that Sgt Beresford clarifies the procedure at a future meeting. Cllr Last requested that Jason finds out the current response times for Leiston.
182. County Council. Cllr Smith gave his apologies. Cllr Howard asked the Clerk to mention to him the concerns in the town about some of the poor road surfaces which were breaking up and that were now vulnerable to frost and ice damage which would deteriorate them further.
183. District Council. Cllr Cooper informed the meeting that he had nothing to report.
184. Public. There was a request to allow room for expansion and an increase in capacity at the Sewage Works when the Council considers EDF’s wildlife proposals.
During the above discussions, the time reaching 7.30pm, it was proposed by Cllr Ginger, seconded by Cllr Hodgson, and agreed, that standing orders be suspended to allow the public part of the meeting to be completed.
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185. Minutes. Minute 154 was amended to ONR (from NII) and it was agreed that minute 168 would be expanded to record the decisions made. With those items adjusted it was proposed by Cllr Hodgson, seconded by Cllr Howard and agreed that the minutes for the meeting of 6th December 2014 be signed as a true record. 
186. Apologies. There were apologies from Cllr Nunn, Cllr Sparrow and Cllr R Bailey. 
187. Chairman’s Communications. The Chairman distributed a report of his engagements for December. 
188. Declarations of Interest. Cllr Howard as a member of TASC, CANE and RBL. Cllr Cooper and Cllr Hawkins in all planning matters. Cllr Hodgson in 10b, Cllr D Bailey in 10c and Cllr Cooper in 10b.
189. Road Names. Cllr Ginger informed members that he had now heard from the Leader of the District Council who had clarified that the District Council policy had now been finalised and that names of deceased residents who had been of particular service to the community could now be used in street names. He therefore asked members to consider reversing their earlier decision to name the Badger Development “Valley Gardens” to “Howard Way” in memory of Lew Howard who many knew and who had served on the council for over 30 years. The Clerk explained that this request had to be passed to Badger Homes via the District Council and, if agreed, would incur fees to process the change. With this in mind it was proposed by Cllr Ginger, seconded by Cllr Mrs Nunn and agreed that Valley Gardens be changed to Howard Way if approved. Members further discussed possibly changing one of the road names on the Hopkins estate on Aldeburgh Road to Perrett Close. After some discussion however it was felt that, with the flower theme settled upon, it would be out of place for one road in the scheme to be renamed without consideration being given to the others. It was agreed however that any future development along Red House Lane would be an appropriate place to include John Perrett’s name. 
190. Community Interest Company. Members noted the discussions on the possible formation of a Community Interest Company to take forward the various initiatives surrounding education and the Town Centre. They agreed that they would have to wait until there were firm details of the make up of the Company and the directors involved before any decision was made on the Councils level of involvement. The Clerk was asked to find out more about any responsibilities or liabilities that could affect the Council if it were to consider becoming a stakeholder in the company for any future discussions. 
191. Boules. The Clerk expanded on the brief he had given members explaining how he had met up with the Suffolk Boules organiser and had obtained some really useful experienced and practical advice on installing a Boules Terrain. Mr Fletcher was very supportive of the position we had chosen on the recreation ground but advised against a 15m long piste (the international standard) and recommended instead that we go for a 12m x 6m court as this would enable matches to be played on the court. Members discussed the various merits of doing this which basically revolved around whether we wait until there is enough interest to have a double lane against the fact that it would be difficult for those interested to form a team if they could not hold competitions. Overall though members, on a proposition from Cllr Howard, seconded by Cllr Hawkins, agreed to go back to the original plan and add £1,800 back into the scheme to build a 12x6m terrain.
192. Newsletter. Members agreed to go for the end of February for the next newsletter as this would allow them to impart as much information as possible on the Councils agreed budget and update residents on all the various initiatives and plans currently being progressed.
193. Finance.

a) Accounts for payment. It was proposed by Cllr Howard, seconded by Cllr Hodgson and agreed that accounts presented in the sum £22,847.79p along with £12,261.88p paid since the last meeting be approved for payment. 
b) Precept for 2015/2016. The Clerk talked through the various estimates he had predicted for the next two financial years and explained how he had incorporated the requests, put forward at the December meeting, into the final, recommended, estimate. Overall the amount required was up by £7,000 on last year but, with the reducing grant being passed on by SCDC, the gross needed was £12,000. This will be exacerbated next year as SCDC intends to pass on even less of the grant that the Government gives to them for Parishes. Members looked at the final figure of £212,362 and noted that this would entail a 0.47% increase in the overall Council Tax bill for a Band D resident in Leiston – amounting to a rise of £7.38p a year or 14p a week. An increase from £1,574.63 to 1,582.01. Cllr Ginger was concerned that a Band B household would increase from £1224.71 to £1230.45 (5.74p a year or 11p a week) but proposed that the Council Precepts the District Council for £212,362 for 2015/2016. This was seconded by Cllr Howard and unanimously agreed. Cllr Bailey raised the issue of part funded PCSO’s hoping that members would look at that again when the current contract ends and Cllr Howard hoped members would review the subscription to LCPAS when it came up for renewal too. 
The meeting took a break from 8.40 – 8.55pm for refreshment
194. Planning.
a) DC14/4224/FUL – Creation of approximately 6ha of wetland habitat, including wet reed bed, open-water and perimeter ditches within 4 ground water basins together with marginal drier reed habitat. Soils excavated to create the basins, would be used across the wider site to establish a landscape including grassland, heath land, scrub and scattered trees. Other associated works include realignment of the existing watercourse, the relocation of groundwater abstraction boreholes, a new pump house and fencing – Land South and West of, Lovers Lane, Leiston.  Cllr Howard asked that this item be deferred until February as there were a lot of reports to digest. This was agreed and this item moved to the February Agenda – post meeting; deferment approved by SCDC. Cooper and Hawkins abstained.
RECOMMEND DEFERRAL
b) DC14/4059/FUL – Two storey extension to side of existing dwelling – 10 Valley Terrace, Leiston. Cllr Hawkins and Cllr Cooper abstained.
RECOMMEND APPROVAL
c) DC14/4108/FUL –Retrospective application for the erection of a detached garden room – 10 Valley Terrace, Leiston. Cllr Hawkins and Cooper abstained.
RECOMMEND APPROVAL

d) Neighbourhood Plan. The Clerk updated members on the progress of the Neighbourhood Plan which was now going into final draft with comments from the formal consultation with the Planning Authority and the County Council being included where appropriate. The Clerk was asked to streamline the process as fast as possible and produce a project timetable.
195. County Matters

a) Highways Members noted the paperwork and quotations on the ways to possibly address the increasing number of HGV’s that transit through the town instead of going around Lovers Lane. To survey the extent of the problem by various methods ranged between £2,500 and £20,000. The problem raised however was what to do with the information once it had been obtained. It was a traffic offence and only the police could deal with it. The Town Council had organised as much signage as was allowed by the Highways Department so members felt that this was another item that could be discussed with Sgt Beresford along with speeding.
196. District Matters. 
a) Nothing raised.
197. Correspondence.

a) Headway. Members noted the request for funding from The Headway Suffolk charity and, on a proposition from Cllr Howard, seconded by Cllr Hodgson, it was agreed to donate £50 again this year.
b) East Suffolk Travellers Association. On a proposition from Cllr Howard, seconded by Cllr Last it was agreed to join ESTA for a subscription of £25.
198. Questions to the Chairman. 
a) Cllr Cooper was asked to write to the Leiston Business Association to thank them for the excellent Christmas Lights display in the town this year. It really looks one of the most festive displays in the area.
b) The Chairman was asked to invite Bright Tribe to a future meeting to update the town on progress with the Academy.

c) Cllr Howard asked permission to renew the plaque on the Cherry Tree on Victory Road recreation ground which was planted in 1982 by CLAG – 

d) The Chairman was asked to find out the ambulance response times for Leiston as there had recently been some very worrying incidents where the lack of a timely ambulance resource had caused problems. It was felt that this had to be raised as an issue – again - as the service did not seem to be improving in the rural areas at all.
e) Cllr Bailey asked the Chairman to write and thank the Cinema Manager, his staff and Stephen Ginger for the tremendous effort and dedication they have put in to make the Centenary Year of the Film Theatre such a memorable and successful one. 100 events for 100 years was a huge undertaking and produced an impressive and varied programme for the Town to enjoy. He also asked the Chairman to write to the Film Theatre Support Club to thank them for their incredible support.

There being no more business the meeting finished at 9.32 pm.
Chair                                                                    ---------------------------------------------
Dated                                             
              ------------------------------------------
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